PLATT PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD

ON 6th MARCH 2018
	Present:  
	Mrs P Darby (Chair)
	Mr A Mathieson
	Mrs W Palmer

	
	Mr A Green
	Mrs J Davies (Clerk)


	

	
	
	
	


Apologies: 

Parish Cllrs: Mr J Scade and Mr T Woolven
Borough Cllrs: Mike Taylor, Tim Shaw and Steve Perry
County Cllr: Harry Rayner

	Numbe

______
	Minute/Planning Application/Correspondence

______________________________________________________________________ 
	Action

______

	35/18
36/18
37/18
38/18
39/18
40/18
41/18
42/18
43/18
44/18
45/18
46/18
47/18
48/18
49/18
50/18
51/18

52/18
	Members of the Public: Rachael Lupton and Sarah Langley
DECLARATION OF INTEREST ON ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

None.
UPDATE TO REGISTER OF INTERESTS

None.

INVITATION TO MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC TO ADDRESS THE PC ON MATTERS RELEVANT TO THE COUNCIL

Members of the public had nothing to raise at this time. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 6th FEBRUARY 2018
RESOLVED that the minutes of 6th February 2018 be accepted as a true record.  

MATTERS ARISING
Car Park Cllr Mathieson had written to KCC. No response had been received. Cllr Mathieson said he would wait another week and then write again asking for a response within 7 days copying in Cllr Rayner.   The Chairman to forward early correspondence to Cllr Mathieson.

Allotments The Clerk had sent the letter to the owner of the overhanging tree. The resident had said that he would prefer the tree to be taken out completely. However, the Council RESOLVED only to cut back to the boundary line.
APM would be held on 24th April. An invite to be extended to PCSO Mark Thomas. The Chairman to invite local organisations. Wine and nibbles to be purchased for the evening. 
LIAISON WITH COUNTY COUNCILLOR AND BOROUGH COUNCILLOR

There was no County Councillor or Borough Councillors present.

.
SPRT

Mrs Lupton and Mrs Langley explained that two of the pieces of play equipment were bespoke and confirmation of the pieces was needed to get work started. A discussion took place regarding safety surfacing. The Spider was 95cm in height so the Council RESOLVED that Wetpour would not be required, plastic matting would be sufficient. Wetpour would be required under the Wira and possibly the Winja.The cost for Wetpour would be £8,831.
RESOLVED that the quotation from Eibe be accepted with the proviso that slight amendments to the plan might be needed. Detailed confirmation to follow.
A sub committee of the Council to be formed to discuss matters in between PC meetings. Cllr Darby and Cllr Mathieson to be on this committee. 
Clerk to forward KCC Member’s Grant application form to SPRT group in order for them to complete relevant sections. Mrs Lupton said that if any additional funds were forthcoming then equipment could be upgraded or other equipment could be purchased such as a table tennis table (approx. £3,000)
8.40pm Mrs Lupton and Mrs Langley left the meeting.
DEVELOPMENT CONTROL

Cllr Darby ran through the month’s planning matters listed below: -. 

 PLANNING APPLICATIONS

 18/00437/FL Cob Cottage Basted Lane Crouch Sevenoaks Kent TN15 8PZ 

Section 73 application to vary planning condition 9 (drawings) pursuant to planning permission TM/18/00059/NMA (Non material amendment to planning permission TM/17/01113/FL: to include a condition to the approval TM/17/01113/FL which lists the approved drawings, incorporating those from the subsequent NMA approval TM/17/03288/NMA) Awaiting decision 

 18/00299/RD Brambledown 7 Windmill Park Wrotham Heath Sevenoaks Kent TN15 7SY 

Details of condition 5 (landscaping) submitted pursuant to planning permission TM/17/00276/FL (Revised roof design, including formation of additional dormer windows, further to planning permission reference TM/16/01429/FL dated 30 August 2016 for Demolition of exiting dwelling and rebuild new proposed) Awaiting decision 

18/00259/FL The Barn Potash Lane Platt Sevenoaks Kent TN15 8NL Removal of glassed conservatory and replacement with oak framed open loggia   Awaiting decision 
  PLANNING APPROVALS 

 17/03481/RD Cob Cottage Basted Lane Crouch Sevenoaks Kent TN15 8PZ 

Details of conditions 2 (materials) and 5 (landscaping) pursuant to planning permission TM/17/01113/FL (Demolition of existing dwelling and associated buildings and erection of two new dwellings with associated garages and outbuilding)  

18/00002/FL Grange Cottage Platt Common Platt Sevenoaks Kent TN15 8JX 

Proposed erection of new single storey rear extension to existing dwelling 

18/00049/FL Rose Cottage Basted Mill Basted Sevenoaks Kent TN15 8LP 

Alterations to existing roof at rear of property 

18/00059/NMA Cob Cottage Basted Lane Crouch Sevenoaks Kent TN15 8PZ 

Non material amendment to planning permission TM/17/01113/FL: To include a condition to the approval TM/17/01113/FL which lists the approved drawings, incorporating those from the subsequent NMA approval TM/17/03288/NMA 

17/03051/RD 1A Marion Cottages Maidstone Road Wrotham Heath Sevenoaks Kent TN15 7SN 

Details of condition 3 (Landscaping) pursuant to planning permission TM/17/00857/FL (Erection of 2x two bedroom semi-detached dwelling houses with double carport, parking and amended access to a classified road) 

  PLANNING APPEALS

  APP/H2265/W/17/3193162/NWF  Land west of Wrotham Heath Place, 3 Caravans for gypsy family. Provision of hardstanding, 2 cesspits and enclosure for dogs and construction of electricity meter. Cllr Darby had submitted correspondence on behalf of the PC
Harpwood Residential Home was trying to extend its property but T&MBC was not sympathetic as it said there was no requirement for the extension plans. Platt PC was in disagreement with this. One of Platt’s Councillors had not been able to get residential care for her mother in the area. A meeting to be held to discuss how Harpwood could be supported. 
PLATT WOODS REPORT 

Expenditure: RESOLVED that the following expenditure be approved:
1. Cut back a section of encroaching Rhododendron 120 metres long and 5

metres wide on the Church Path [MR 298] at the Windmill Hill end of the wood.

Cost using Kevin Such and son, 4 x man days £600.00

2. Cut back encroaching Rhododendron that's choking a large Douglas Fir on the

edge of Beale's Birches and Berries, this will also open up a view of this grand

tree.

Cost using Kevin Such and James Whale, 2 x man days £290.00

3. Cut back Laurel that's overhanging the Platt Common entrance and thin out

Holly and a young Scots Pine that is restricting the growth of two larger Pines

and special Rhododendron close to the entrance.

Cost using Kevin Such and James Whale, 2 x man days £290.00

4. Spot spraying Rhododendron regrowth along the main paths and brush

cutting in woodland glades and main path junctions. [Late summer work]

Cost using James Whale, 3 x man days £450.00
Notice Board £283.24 + VAT. (£339.89 inclusive)
Volunteer Day 10th February
4 Volunteers attended the morning.

Mr Palmer, Mr Sales, Mr Lupton and Mr Whale. The morning was spent cutting back encroaching Rhododendron along paths around Bassetts Glade and the Larch Grove, also dead branches were picked up from under the Larch trees and a couple of Birch cut down to allow light in for the Fox Gloves.   [Mr Whale used his chainsaw to cut large diameter Silver Birch, Rhododendron and cross cut the arising into small compact piles]

Management Plan documentation for the Forestry Commission Grant had not been received. Clerk to contact Mr Whale.
T&MBC had confirmed that £2,000 had been approved for 2018/19 for Platt Woods Management Grant.
The Chairman explained the plans of a member of the Memorial Hall Committee for two of the commemorative community projects the Hall Committee were planning for the WW1 100th commemoration. The Hall Committee would like to have a WW1 Platt Woods History Trail. This would mainly be aimed at children and would take place between July and August. RESOLVED that this be approved as it was a very worthwhile project to support.

The Platt Woods Committee was to be consulted prior to the erection of 12 boards on stakes.

FMC REPORT
Wooden Bollards.  Cllr Green to apply some white paint to the top of the bollards closest to the speed humps in SHF in the Spring.
Moles Mole activity had been treated at KGF and the verge by the allotment gate at SHF. There was still some signs of further activity. Mr Baker to contact the mole contractor and arrange a second application.

BGJFC Mr Hammal had asked if BGJFC could hold its presentation day on Sunday 20th May. RESOLVED.

Mr Hammal had asked if the field behind the allotments at SHF might be considered for mini soccer (9 a side) in the future as the club would be struggling to find pitches for the younger children. Another option would be to the side of the pavilion on the cricket outfield. The committee said the field behind the allotments would be a better option. Mr Baker had said he could mark out with some posts the pitch size (80yds x 50yds> 86 x 56 including run-off for throw-ins etc.) in order for the Parish Council to view. The key concern was distance and access for goalposts from barn to pitch. Distance from properties and allotments to be taken into consideration. The PC said that it would decide if a trial period might be appropriate once it had viewed the marked out pitch.

PJCC Fees RESOLVED to an increase of 3% to £237 pa.

GROUNDSMAN VACANCY

The applicant had met with the current Groundsman, the Chairman and the Clerk. All references had been received and copies of all qualifications and insurances had been received. RESOLVED that the applicant be accepted with work commencing 5th April. It was envisaged that there would be a two month handover period. Mr Baker was currently preparing a task list.
CHEQUES AND FINANCIAL MATTERS

RESOLVED the following payments were approved. 

The following payments were received:
Nat West

Interest  




                £3.73









Total
               £ 3.73  
 The Council approved the following payments:
Payt



                     


  Total

Incl VAT

PAYE


Tax/NI Jan 17



     70.67

Mrs J Davies

Salary Feb 18



   887.80

Platt PCC

Room Hire



     17.00

Mrs M Beale

Cleaning Feb 18


     40.00


Kent Pension Fund
Pension



   262.87

Samaritans

Donation



   100.00

Wrotham PC

Skatepark Maintenance

   103.46
   1.28


Business Stream
Useage KGF



     27.23

Mr J Whale

Platt Woods Chainsaw Work

   125.00

Treeability

Village Green Maintenance  

     96.00
  16.00

First Responders
Donation


   
   200.00


Upsons

Mower Servicing


   382.34            63.72 
 

Memorial Hall

Room Hire



     80.00












 

   

            Total
                                               £2.392.37
RESOLVED that Wetpour costs for the new play equipment would be taken from the Nat West Business Reserve account.

COUNCILLOR VACANCY

Due to the resignation of Cllr Ray Tillett, there was now a further casual vacancy.

Notices had been placed on notice boards and T&M had advised that an election had not been called. 
Interviews to be held on March 26th.  
STREET LIGHTING

A discussion ensued. Agreed that all documentation to be looked at and any H&S repairs be reported to the street lighting contractor.
CLERKS REPORT AND ADDITIONAL CORRESPONDENCE AND INFORMATION

There was nothing further to raise.
REPORTS FROM OTHER COMMITTEES

Parish Partnership Panel
T&MBC’s precept had been increased by 5%.

The Commissioner of Police was to employ more PCSOs and give them more powers.

There were new Public Space Protection Orders which would supercede any byelaws ie: dog orders. Parish Councils could be given more power to enforce the Public Space Protection Orders.

Cllr Palmer to follow up on a special expense charge of £1.36 added to each resident’s precept for maintaining a strip of grass at The Napps.

MATTERS RAISED BY COUNCILLORS

The Clerk confirmed that the light in Comp Lane had been reported to KCC.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING   Tuesday April 3rd 2018 and Tuesday 24th April 2018 Annual Parish Meeting.
The meeting was closed at 10.20pm
	PD
JD
PD
PD/AM
JD
JD
JD
AG

	
	
	

	
	
	


PAGE  
_____________________________________________________________________________

                                                                                                                               Page 245
Chairman:

3 April 2018



